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DERBYSHIRE AMATEUR SWIMMING ASSOCIATION

Affiliated to Swim England East Midland Region


Minutes of the Meeting of the Executive held on 30th April 2018 at the Leisure Centre, Alferton.
Present: Mr. D. Whitlam (in the Chair), Dr. B. May, Mr. J. Hidle, Mr. P. Marshall, Mr. R. Shepherd, Mr. P. Spink, Mrs S. Llewellyn, Mr T Parr, Mrs. H. Bickerstaff, Mrs M Roberts, Mrs E. Dempsey, Mr C Donson, J Main (by invitation)
1)  Apologies
Mrs. B. Ingram, Mrs C Dening
2)  Minutes of previous meeting

Item 5 Protest – CD explained that the Promotor did not make a decision nor did the Development Manager reject or accept any entries by himself. He did offer advice regarding qualifying times when queries were raised. JH explained that the protest had raised issued which has led to a review of the constitution which will be approved at the AGM. 

Item 13 – AOB should read Places for People Leisure 6.9%

Contempory issues for officials needs to be completed on line not at the AGM. The meeting for officials prior to the AGM will be FINA rules update only

Minutes were approved with these changes.

3)  Matters Arising

AGM – Meeting room has been booked at the Genesis Centre 11am to 2.30pm to allow for FINA rules update, lunch and the AGM.

Ian Davey has confirmed that he will take on the role of President for 2018/2019
4)  Finance Report

A report had been circulated ahead of the meeting taking into account the financial year 2017/2018 and was accepted. It was noted the budget was expected to be in an overspend at the end of year, but this did not happen due to affiliation fees been brought forward. Also, an increase in long course entry fees. The development budget remains underspent the budget will therefore be reduced by £4k for 2018/2019.

5)  Regional Update

JH reported that the Chairman of the Sports and Governance Board had resigned, the new board had met and roles have been confirmed pending confirmation. Once this has happened all sub committees will be appointed.

GDRP – HB previously circulated information relating to GDRP, this is now on the website together with the Swim England Privacy Policy.

5)  Competition Report
CD had previously circulated the annual report ahead of the AGM which was very well received by the committee as very comprehensive.

TP raised concerns about the promotion of energy drinks been made available at the County Championships at Matlock. It was agreed that this was inappropriate. 

Action: TP to contact the ARC to ensure this does not happen at future DASA galas

Historical Championship Results – Requests were received in April for historical gala results, it was agreed to create an archive of historical results and make these accessible on the DASA website.

Action: BM
6)   SLA and Talent Pathway
JM attended the meeting and circulated a report giving an update on the pathway.

Key points, meetings with clubs to discuss the talent pathway, Junior Grand Prix dates secured, mentoring visits to clubs, replacement of 5 talent camps with 20 talent sessions.

Talent Camps next scheduled date 5th May 2018, 33 swimmers have confirmed attendance

Future dates: 8th July and 8th or 9th September depending on suitable venue being available

Development Coaches – 6 coaches have been identified, it was agreed that DASA would pay any travelling expenses, JM to send coaches detailed to PM

Action:  JM to send coaches details to PM

DX Update:  JM confirmed the structure as 3 full time squads, Elite, National and Regional. Capacity remains at 50 full time swimmers. The Development Squad currently has 21 part time (maximum places 24) members. This number is under other comparable performance squads for example NOVA have 70 full time performance swimmers with 40 development swimmers.

Future growth will involve working with Derbyshire University swimmers if pool access allows without impacting on the Derbyshire pathway.

8)  Masters
No report.

9)  Disability

Martin Lees has been appointed as the new Para Swimming Manager with two additional coaches working with him. 
10)  Open Water

MR gave an update regarding access to Cliffe Lakes final costs have been confirmed, to date no swimmers have registered. PM confirmed that the budget for 2018/2019 open water had been increased by £500.

11)  Water Polo

Matlock Water Polo had made a request for funding support for pool hire but no amount had been suggested.

Action:  SL to contact Jim Evans to confirm an exact amount
12)  Facility Update

All new pool developments remain on track. 

QLC – Concerns were raised about the display board and the lack of communication between the radio receive and control. BM to sort costs for a replacement.

Action:  BM to sort costs

13)  Any Other Business

AGM – nomination form for committee posts to be circulated to all clubs – Action SL
President’s Chain of Office – PS explained that no further names can be added to the chain due to lack of space. It was agreed to look at adding another section so that the chain can be brought up to date – Action PM
Rykneld Synchronised Swimming Summer Event – HB informed the committee of the event and asked if funding support could be obtained from DASA.  – Action HB to confirm what funding support required 
TP raised an issue about coach to coach relationships at gala meets when swimmers are attending with their home club and DX. An issue occurred when a home club coach had spoken to a DX swimmer and was asked not to. It was agreed that this would be raised with DX – Action DW
14)  Date of next Executive meeting:

AGM – Sunday 20th May 2018, start 1.30pm, The Studio at Genesis Centre, Alfreton.

Exec Meeting - 16th July 2018 Alferton Leisure Centre 7.00 to 9.00pm.

Sharon Llewellyn
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